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                    January 28,2002  

 
 

A. NEWSLETTERS 

 
Issue No.4 of the Newsletter was sent out to 655 Members in Sri Lanka and 45 Members outside 

Sri Lanka. In addition, it was  sent to 30 non members including the Bishop, Members of the 

Board of Governors, Headmasters of the Branch Schools, Librarians of the Branch Schools and 

others. 

 

A very brief Issue No.5 may be sent out for the purpose of – 

a) giving the latest update on the Development Projects that have been completed and 

are   presently going on at Gurutalawa; and  

b) Indicating the Agenda, Programme of Events, and other arrangements being made at 

Gurutalawa in co-ordination with the Headmaster in connection with the AGM and 

the Annual Re-Union of Old Boys with particular reference to the additional sports 

events, the evening of Fellowship and Dinner on Saturday as well as the Holly 

Communion Service in the Chapel and the AGM on Sunday morning and the 

Traditional Gurutalawa Boarding House Lunch on Sunday. 

 

Members will be kept informed of the return to the Traditional Dinner having some Dignity and 

Decorum with Grace being said as befits an occasion of this nature in a Christian Educational 

Institution. 

 

The total cost of printing of the Newsletters has been Rs.69,940/- and the cost of postage thereof 

has been Rs.32,786/- aggregating to Rs.102,726/-. These expenses have been met by Old Boys. 

 

It is hoped that the Newsletter will be continued by the new Ex-Co that will come in to office at 

the end of  February, 2003. 

 

B.  COLLEGE MAGAZINE 

 

The preliminary proof of the College Magazine was approved and returned. The final proof 

should be ready in a day or two. About 450 copies of the Magazine will be printed. 

 

The Headmaster will be handed over about 430 copies to be given to the students, masters and the 

library at Gurutalawa. The balance copies will be available to Old Boys. The Magazine was 

renewed after the lapse of over a decade. It is hoped that the College will be able to continue with 

this important Journal henceforth after the new life given by the present Ex-Co. Important 

Reports which were held over/not made available could be published in the next  issue. 
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